
From: Diana Carter [mailto:dcarter@brydonlaw.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, June 24, 2014 3:56 PM 
To: Thompson, Kevin; Opitz, Timothy 
Subject: RE: Empire Electric and Empire Gas - AW-2014-0329 (paystations) 
 
Attached are all of the written contracts in the possession of Empire Electric or Empire Gas for 
in-person paystations. These are proprietary documents. Also attached are the lists of all in-
person paystations currently being used by Empire Electric and Empire Gas. These lists are 
available on the Company’s website.  
 
Empire does not utilize any payday loan places for in-person paystations, although one payday 
loan location was being used by Aquila at the time Empire Gas acquired that service area. 
Empire does, however, want to maintain the ability to select whatever locations the Company 
believes will serve its customers’ needs and does not want to be limited to only certain types of 
businesses for in-person paystations. Empire uses some rent-to-own businesses as paystation 
locations. Empire has not received any complaints from its customers about these locations. 
 
Please let me know if you need any more information. 
 
Thanks, Diana 
 
 
From: Thompson, Kevin [mailto:kevin.thompson@psc.mo.gov]  
Sent: Tuesday, June 24, 2014 3:41 PM 
To: Diana Carter; Opitz, Timothy 
Subject: RE: Empire Electric and Empire Gas - AW-2014-0329 (paystations) 
 
You can send it to me. 
 
Kevin A. Thompson 
Chief Staff Counsel 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
 
From: Diana Carter [mailto:dcarter@brydonlaw.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, June 24, 2014 3:41 PM 
To: Thompson, Kevin; Opitz, Timothy 
Subject: Empire Electric and Empire Gas - AW-2014-0329 (paystations) 
 
I am putting together Empire’s information to produce to Staff by tomorrow pursuant to the 
Commission’s May 27th order in the paystations docket. Should that information be sent to particular 
Staff members? 
 
Thanks, Diana 
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